Investigatory powers Commissioner
reappointment

Press release

The Prime Minister has approved the appointment of Sir Brian Leveson as the
Investigatory Powers Commissioner (IPC) for a second three-year term, with
effect from 21st October 2022.
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Sir Brian was appointed as the second IPC in October 2019, succeeding Sir
Adrian Fulford. Before retiring as a senior judge in 2019, he was President
of the Queen’s Bench Division and Head of Criminal Justice.

The IPC is responsible for the independent oversight of the use of
investigatory powers, ensuring they are used in accordance with the law and
in the public interest. He is supported by a number of Judicial
Commissioners, the Investigatory Powers Commissioner’s Office (IPCO) and the
Office for Communications Data Authorisations (OCDA).
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